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March 23, 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
The following has been communicated to all ESU2 schools by the local health departments: 
 
“Elkhorn Logan Valley Public Health Department (ELVPHD) and Three Rivers Public Health Department (3RPHD) have 
been in consultation with state and local partners regarding the expanding COVID-19 pandemic.  It is our joint 
recommendation that public and parochial schools in the ELVPHD and 3RPHD health districts do not plan on returning to 
school for 2019-2020 school year.” 
 
This information also follows the recommendation given to all Nebraska schools by Matthew Blomstedt, the Nebraska 
Commissioner of Education.   
 
This is not the news that any of us wanted to hear.  However, at this time Guardian Angels Central Catholic plans on being 
closed to students for the remainder of the school year.  However, your student’s education will continue through learning 
packets and online learning through May 15.  The administration and teachers will communicate the next steps of our 
educational plan by the end of this current week.  There will also be information on office hours, locker clean out etc. 
 
Several school activities like prom and graduation are still in “wait and see” mode.  The administration understands how 
important those events are to students and families.  At this time the school buildings remain open to students to pick up 
needed materials, use internet, or receive academic help.  Please check in at the office when you arrive and leave.    
 
Please remember the purpose of closing our schools is to slow the spread of the Coronavirus.  This only works if you 
encourage your children to practice social distancing 
 
Please continue to pray for everyone affected by this pandemic.  If at any time your student needs anything please have 
them contact their teacher through email.  We are here to help.  If health department recommendations would change at 
any time during the closure, GACC would reopen to students. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Kate Hagemann 
 
 
 
 
 


